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Springfield Cornerstone 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2  9 am Pantry 

Meeting 

5:30 pm Family 

Meal 

3  7 pm Choir 

Practice 

4 5  10-3, E. Nim 

Craft Apple 

Dumpling Fair 

6  Deadline photo 

registration 

Practice for Chil-

dren’s Christmas 

Program 

Daylight Savings 

Time Ends 

7 8  

7pm 

Commis-

sions;  

7:40 pm 

Executive 

Comm Mtg 

9 

16 5:30 pm 

Family Meal 

6 pm TOPS 

10    

7 pm Deacon 

Meeting 

7 pm Choir  

Practice 

11 12 

4:30—7:30 pm 

Eastwood  

Spaghetti  

Dinner 

13 14  

6 pm Ste-

phen 

Ministry 

15 16  

5:30 pm Family 

Meal 

6 pm TOPS 

 

17  

2-9 pm Photos 

7 pm Choir  

Practice 

18 

2-9 pm 

Photos 

7 pm Leah 

J Concert, 

Eastwood 

19  

10-5 Photos 

Jr. Hi Rally, 

Mt Pleasant, 

Fri. & Sat. 

20 

Hanging of the 

Greens 

21 22 

December 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

23 

6 pm TOPS 

24  Happy 

Thanksgiving! 

25 26 

27   1st Sunday of 

Advent 

28  

6 pm Ste-

phen 

Ministry 

29 30 

6 pm TOPS 

 

 

 

EVERY SUNDAY 
9:30 am – Sunday School  

10:30 am Worship 

NOVEMBER 2016 
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Family Night on Wednesday evenings 

Family Night this year offers an opportunity to 

gather on Wednesday for a meal together through 

the winter months. We are serving from 5:30 to 

6:30 pm.  This is a wonderful time of fellowship! 

There will not be any meals Nov. 23 or 30 be-

cause of Thanksgiving.     

 

Vital Ministries   We have two groups current-

ly meeting and will be starting a new group this 

fall.  Please see the sign-up sheet on the back ta-

ble to indicate your interest in being part of this 

ministry or contact Becky Burtoft, Christian Edu-

cation Chair. 

Ladies Study Group   The ladies study group 

is meeting for Bible Study on Wednesday morn-

ings from 10 am till 11:30 am at Bev Sheet’s 

home.  Study is the book of James. All women are 

welcome. 

 

Choir Practice     The choir is practicing on 

Thursday evenings at 7 pm.  Contact Bonnie 

Young if interested in joining the choir.  
 

Acme Receipts Program    Acme receipts 

saving has started, so turn those in, in the Acme 

box in the back of the Sanctuary,  This money will 

be spent for altar flowers once a month for our 

shut-ins. 

Helping those in need 

We are currently updating our Emergency Fund 

program.  We as a church are here to help all peo-

ple in need, especially those in our congregation.  

If there are those you know in need, or if you are 

willing to help in any way, please contact Kim 

Morckel, Witness chair. 

 

Volunteers Needed:  for Worship Leader and 

Children’s Story.  Contact Becky Kline 

November 8th @ 7 pm 

Commission Meetings  

******************** 

November 8th @ 7:30 pm  

Executive Committee Meeting  

 

Christmas Caroling to Shut-Ins: Will be Sunday De-

cember 4th. Clara Jean Knepp volunteered to head up 

caroling  

Jr. Worship Christmas Program will be Sunday, De-

cember 17 with practices Sat. Dec. 16th from 10-12 and  

Sunday, November 6th after church. Cindy Peel, Keri 

Boswell and Carrie Dasco will be helping lead this pro-

gram.  

New Photo Directory     

We will be providing a pictorial di-

rectory available the early part of 

next year. You have an opportunity 

to have your photo taken for the di-

rectory as well as to have family 

photos taken that you can purchase 

which will be available the middle of December. Dates 

to schedule for photos to be taken here at the church 

are Thursday, November 17 from 2-9 pm, Friday, 

November 18 from 2-9 pm, and Saturday, November 

19th from 10-5 pm. You are being asked to arrive 30 

minutes before your session for registration.  Please see 

the sign-up sheet and the registration form on the back 

table.  Deadline to register for photos is Sunday, 

Nov. 6th. 

Updating prayer list   We would like to update our 

current prayer list. Please let the office or pastor know 

of any persons who need to be put on or taken off the 

prayer list. Thank you.   

Congratulations on the wedding of Nicole Conner and 

Cory Hornish, Saturday, October 1st. 

Condolences to the family of Pat Beach upon the death 

of her uncle, Joe Petrasek.  



Page 3 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 

Jr. High Fall Rally, Nov 18-19, 
Mt. Pleasant 

Hanging of the Greens, after church, 
November 20th 

1st Sunday of Advent, November 27th 

Senior Hi Winter Fest, December 3-4, Camp 
Inspiration Hills 

Caroling to Shut-ins, Sunday, December 4th 

Advent Dinner, Wednesday, December 14th, 
5:30-6:30 pm 

Children’s Christmas Program, December 
18th 9:30 am 

Candlelight Service, Sunday, December 18th, 
7 pm 

E. Nimishillen CoB Fall Craft Show 

November 5th  10 am—3 pm 

They are making apple dumplings for their craft 

show Nov. 5th Yummy! 2625 Nimishillen 

Church Rd NE, Canton, OH 

 

Spaghetti Dinner 

Fundraiser  

Saturday, November 12th, 

4:30-7:30 pm at Eastwood 

Church of the Brethren, 581 

Darrow Rd., Akron.  Pre-

sale: $7/$8 at door. $5 ages 3-10 yr. 2 yr and un-

der, free. Proceeds benefit youth activities and 

camp scholarships.  Dinner hosted and served by 

youth. Call 330-784-2420 for reservations.   
 

Leah J. Hileman in Concert 

Friday, November 18th, 7 pm 

Eastwood Church of the 

Brethren, 581 Darrow Rd. 

Leah is currently Minister of 

Music at the Harrisburg, PA 

CoB and has been perform-

ing music professionally 

since 1993.  She is also the 

author of nearly 300 original contemporary 

Christian songs and an ordained minister in the 

Church of the Brethren.  

 

Holiday Crafts 

and More 

December 3rd,  

9 am—4 pm.  

Eastwood Church of the Brethren, 581 Darrow 

Rd., Akron, OH.  Crafts, food, baked goods and 

more!  Table rental: $15 per 8 ft. with 2 chairs. 

Call Peggy S. Tobias: 330-351-0400, church of-

fice: 330-784-2420.  email: ewdcob@att.net.  

       Ellet Good Neighbors, Inc. 

Thank you for all the recent donations.  We are 

receiving more clients just needing food every week.  

School students are still asking for supplies.  We give 

them until we are out.  We want to thank everyone 

who helped with that project.  We are down on peanut 

butter and jelly. 

            August Totals: 

Clothing                         Food 

Families:    87              28 

Adults:     143              38 

Children:    63              19 

 

6 Volunteers worked 120 Hours 

We had 3 new clients this month 

 

Thank you for all your donations! 
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Lets all collect books to be sent to the children of Nigeria! 

Nigeria Book Drive for Children’s Books 

 for EYN-Related Schools and Kulp Bible College   
The book drive is an important way to support education and hope in Nigeria. The drive aims to collect chil-

dren’s books for EYN-related schools, as well as books for the library at Kulp Bible College for training pas-

tors. Information about the book drive is included on the flyer on the back table and also online at http://

www.brethren.org/nigeriacrisis/action.html#books. The books must arrive at the Brethren Service Center in 

New Windsor, MD no later than November 20 so they can be packed and 

shipped to Nigeria. Books should be new or in very good shape. A wish 

list of books for Kulp Bible College can be found online. Contact the Dis-

trict Office if you would like a copy sent to you or if you have any ques-

tions email julie@nohcob.org. 

Pastor Alan’s Message 
 

Let me be the first to wish each 

of you a Happy Thanksgiving.  

As we are all aware, the fourth 

Thursday in November is 

Thanksgiving.  That is certainly 

a day for us to gather with family and friends, to share 

a meal and be thankful for all the many blessings that 

God has bestowed upon us.  

 

If I may, I would like to challenge all of you by each 

day in November to be  thankful for something God 

has blessed you with.   

 

As I close this letter, let me share how thankful my 

wife and I are for God calling us to our new church 

family. 

                                    Pastor Alan 

Fun Facts!    
Did You Know?   

§ Americans use 85,000, 000 tons of paper each 

year; about 680 pounds per person.  Do your part 

and Recycle!  Bring it to the Bin and earn $ for 

your Church.  

§ Last year, River Valley provided $250,000 to our 

community recycling partners.   

§ Thanks Springfield Church of the Brethren!   

§ For August, your 2,890 lbs. of recycled paper 

Saved: 24.57 trees, 361.25 pounds of CO2, 4.77 

cubic yards of landfill space, 10,115.00 gallons of 

water, 5,924.50 kilowatts of electricity, 1.45 

homes heated for 5 mo., and 86.70 pounds of air 

pollutants 

REDUCE—-REUSE—-RECYCLE 

River Valley Paper.com 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoS3VJfBRzEQAX9mJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTFyYzI1cjNjBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANiZTc0OGM1YTRjNjYyMThkYjg2ZjI2ZmI3ZmMxMmU1OARncG9zAzE5?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fyhs%2Fsearch%3F_adv_prop%3Dimage%26
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Fall Festival Chorus 

7:30 pm; free admission 

Sunday, October 30th 

First United Methodist Church 

245 Portage Trail, Cuyahoga Falls 

 

Sunday, November 6th 

Trinity United Church of Christ 

915 N. Main St, Akron, OH 

 

Friday, November 25th, 6 pm      

Children’s Hospital Tree Festival 

John S. Knight Convention Ctr. 

YOUTH RALLYS 
 

Powerhouse 2016,  

Regional Youth Conference, Nov. 1-3 

A group from the district will be attending.  Contact 

Esther Harsh for information. 

 

Jr. High Fall Rally, November 18-19 at Mt. 

Pleasant CoB   Open to all 6th through 8th graders. 

From 7 pm Fri. night till 2:30 on Saturday. Contact:  

Esther Harsh, District Youth Coordinator,  

esther@nohcob.org. 330-880-7161 

 

Sr. High Winter Fest, December 3-4 

Inspiration Hills (grades 9-12)   Contact Esther 

Harsh, District Youth Coordinator 

 

FALL COUNCIL MEETING 

Ballot Results 

Moderator:   

   Paul Bozman 

Board Chair:   

   ClaraJean Knepp 

Treasurer:   

   Jean Nesbitt 

Financial Secretary:   

   Bernita Shorb 

Christian Education:   

    Becky Burtoft, Tammy Paveloi 

Witness:   

   MaryAnn Ludwick (1 yr), Faye Reed 

Music & Worship:  

   Christine Kline 

Finance:   

   Joyce Mohler, Pat Beach 

Fellowship & Recreation:   

   Kim Winston, Sally Brumbaugh 

Trustees:  Duane Hawk (1 yr.) 

Cemetery Endowment Fund Trustee:  

   Glenn Grunder 

Annual Conference Delegate:  

   Jean Nesbitt 

Nominating Committee:  

   Pat Mills, Phyllis Kurtz 

 

The Slate Proposal was passed for a two year trial 

basis for all positions except Annual and District 

Conference delegates.   

 

District Conference 2017   

July 28-29th   

Hartville CoB 

Pastor Patrick Bailey, Moderator 

Theme:  Be Thoroughly Equipped    

2 Timothy 3: 16 - 4:5 

East Nimishillen  

Church of the Brethren 

Invites you to their Fall Craft Show  

with homemade apple dumplings. 

 

Saturday, November 5th 

from 10 amñ3 pm 

mailto:esther@nohcob.org
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Springfield Church of  the Brethren 
3500 Albrecht Avenue, Akron, OH 44312 (330) 628-3058 

 Church email:  Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

                            Church web address: Springfield-cob.com  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor: Alan Brumbaugh  

Phone: 234-334-1314 (home) 

  814-761-0986 (cell) 

Email: aebsab81@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary: Beckie Ebie  

Church Office: 330/628-3058 

email: Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

 

Church Custodian: Carrie Dasco 

 

Sunday Hours  

of Worship: 

Sunday School, 9:30 am        

Worship, 10:30 am 

We Invite You 

¶ to join with us in the fellowship of a Christian 

family. 

¶ to join us in our journey to a deeper faith in our 

Lord Jesus 

¶ to strive with us to "Live for the Glory of God 

and our neighbor's good." 

mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net
file:///C:/Users/Church%20Secretary/Desktop/Newsletters/Newsletter_past%20years/Website/aqua/aqua/index1.html
mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net

